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                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers: 
 
First of all, I would like to thank you, my brothers in 
All Saints Council 11402, for your confidence in me 
shown by returning me to the position of Grand 
Knight for another year - or maybe it was just giving 
me another chance, in the hopes I will get it right this 
time.   
 
In any event, we are at the beginning of a new frater-
nal year.   There are a few new faces among the ranks 
of your council officers.  Our new pastor, Monsignor 
Marren, will be serving as your Worthy Chaplain.   
Monsignor Kiernan, who has served as our Chaplain 
since the founding of the Council 
in 1994 will be staying on as our 
“Spiritual Advisor”, and has 
agreed to give us some lessons in 
our Catholic Faith and spiritual-
ity during our meetings from 
time to time in the coming year.  
 
Our Worthy Financial Secretary 
of 11 years, Gert Kampfer has 
retired from that position and 
has turned the responsibility for 
implementing the new Supreme 
Council based financial system 
over to our new Worthy Financial Secretary, John 
Stowell.   
 
Gert will continue his involvement with the council as 
Trustee and as our webmaster.  Mario Commito will 
be taking over the Treasurer position from Joe 
Cavallaro, and Frank Callan will be taking over the 
Chancellor position from Kevin Murray. 
 
Our council owes a deep debt of gratitude to our out-
going officers, particularly Monsignor Kiernan and 
Gert Kampfer for their many years of faithful ser-
vice.  I look forward to working with our new officers 
as well as our returning officers in the upcoming  
2011-2012 fraternal year. 
 
Over this past fraternal year our council had quite a 
number of significant accomplishments.  We appear 
to have achieved our fifth consecutive Double Star 
Council award.  The State Council of Georgia gave us 
the State award for Youth Service for our support of 
the Kiwanis Club’s Soap Box Derby.  The Lenten 
Fish Fry program met with unprecedented success 
this year serving over 7,500 meals,  while  garnering 
favorable TV and press coverage.                            

Our Vidalia Onion sale program moved over sixteen 
tons of Vidalia onions through 11 councils in the area, 
with over six thousand pounds at All Saints alone.   
 
We continued the successful Acolyte program in 
which brother Knights act as altar servers at funerals 
and other select functions. The Fathers for Good 
Seminars (which won the International Family     
Service award from Supreme Council last year)    
continue.  We provided support to three seminarians.  
 
We also continued our support of I-Care, the Elaine 
Clark Center, Special Olympics, Birthright, Mission-
aries of the Poor in Jamaica, our local scout troops, 

the City of Dunwoody (interchange 
cleanup, 4th of July parade, Music Festi-
val),  and of course our own All Saints   
Parish (Spaghetti dinners, Desserts with 
Santa, Low Country Boil).   
 
We have Satellite TV service at McGivney 
and there is a large screen TV outside the 
parish office that showed an evangelical 
message to the lines of people waiting to 
get into the Fish Frys.  Elsewhere in this 
issue you can see the results of the work 
that your brothers did at the Sparta 
Catholic Cemetery.   

 
The PWID (Persons With Intellectual Disabilities, 
alias Tootsie Roll) campaign has been revitalized. 
Our special 3rd Tuesday events have been informa-
tive (e.g., Lessons in Leadership), entertaining (Magic 
at McGivney – Braves Baseball), and social (wine 
tasting - St. Patricks Day) events at McGivney Hall.  
McGivney has also been used by  Brother Knights for 
family functions (anniversary and funeral recep-
tions).  I know I am leaving things out. 
 
We have also had several of our number go to their 
eternal reward.  Memento Mori. 
 
All in all, we have had a very successful year and we 
should be proud.  However, a wit once said that no 
flower wilts more quickly than a laurel that is rested 
upon.  I look forward to the upcoming fraternal year 
that is even better.  We have great experience to build 
upon in our existing programs and new people with 
new ideas for new programs that can make the 2011-
2012 fraternal year the best one yet. 
 
I will be looking for volunteers to serve on and chair 
the various program committees. 
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Memorial Day Commemorations 

Above two pictures:  Twenty-two Fourth degree 
members of our Fr. Watters Assembly and two other 
Assemblies gathered at Marietta Military Cemetery to 
honor the fallen on  Memorial Day, May 30th. 
 
Left:   Boy Scout Blake Tiede of All Saints Troop 434 
places flags on individual graves and salutes each fallen 
hero. Blake is the son of our new brother Al Tiede. 
 
Below two Pictures:   Sir Knight Greg Crnkovich 
was the commander of a contingent of honor guard at 
the Sparta Georgia Catholic Cemetery that had been 
reclaimed from 100+ years of neglect by our council 
and others. Vicar General Monsignor Joe Corbett said 
a Mass at the site assisted by our Deacon Ray Egan who 
had championed the original reclamation project. 
 
We are proud of Knight efforts to celebrate Memorial 
Day in the manner in which it was intended. 
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New Brothers and Promotions 

3 

 

     Andy Bayles            Jack DeVeer             Bill Driscoll             Dean Haertel 

     Tim Lamb            Mike Richardson        Adam Sheeter            Al Tiede 

  Fidel Espinoza            Jim Reilly           George Yuscavage                            

The end of Fraternal Year 2010-2011 has seen a scramble for the remaining brothers needed to reach 
our quota for the year. On May 31st we were blessed to add the 8 new brothers shown on the top two 
rows. Sergeant Fidel Espinoza, transferred to both our council and the Dunwoody police department 
very recently. We did not have his individual photo for the last newsletter.  
 
On June 15th, several of our brothers ventured to Atlanta Council #660 at 2620 Buford Highway to 
see brothers Jim Reilly and George Yuscavage attend both the 1st and 2nd degrees held there, as that 
council does regularly on the 3rd Wednesday of every month. All 1st degree brothers have the option 
of attending a 2nd degree there every month. Interested parties should observe the 1st degree at 7 PM, 
and then participate as candidates for the 2nd degree about 8:15 PM. There is no charge. RSVP at 
660rsvp@comcast.net. Please let All Saints know if you participate there, so we can update our records, 
update those at Supreme, and feature you in a newsletter.  

Please continue 
your ongoing help 
in identifying new 
brothers. We will 
have to grow our 
council to nearly  
400 members to 
qualify for our 6th 
consecutive Double 
Star Award next 
year. 
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   Brother Timothy Krulia Engaged to Marry 

It was all smiles on Father’s Day, June19th, as the newly-elected and appointed officers of the All 
Saints Council posed for their annual historical picture. District Deputy Greg Crnkovich inducted the 
officers with the help of District Warden John Baker and Monsignor Marren. The honor guard       
consisted of Commander Bob Mitchell assisted by Guy Stryker, Ernie Spencer, and Doc Malone.  
 
After the ceremony the new officers, families, and friends adjourned to McGivney Hall for a coffee, 
cake, and punch social. Monsignor Marren dropped by as well for his first ever venture into our Hall. 
He was very impressed with the facility. 

   2011-2012 New Officer Induction Ceremony 

Third Degree Brother Timothy Krulia, 30, has notified the 
council that he is engaged to be married to his girl (now his 
fiancé), Jaclyn (Jackie,) Marshall at St. Brigid Catholic 
Church in Johns Creek on Saturday, July 7th, 2012. The 
new pastor, Monsignor David Talley, will perform the nup-
tials. His fiancé and her family are members of St. Brigid. 
 
Tim had inquired with the Monsignor if he could have some 
of his brothers as Honor Guards and the Monsignor thought 
it a great idea. Bob Mitchell, the Color Corps Commander of 
the Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 has agreed to 
schedule the event next year for honor guard. Both All 
Saints and St. Brigid Sir Knights belong to our Assembly, 
plus Mary Our Queen and St. Andrew 4th degree members. 
 
We hope to give him all the pomp and ceremony and good 
luck that these wonderful young folks deserve. 
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Council Election Results for 2011-2012 Year 
At the June 7th council business meeting, these were the results of the elections. 
There were 67 brothers present at the meeting as voters. 
  

The elected officers are: 
 
Grand Knight –               Stan Wasowski (incumbent) 
Deputy Grand Knight – Bob Fiscella (incumbent) 
Chancellor –                     Frank Callan (not an incumbent, but a previous Chancellor) 
Recorder –                        Ed Trainor (incumbent)  
Treasurer –                       Mario Commito (new to this office, also previous Chancellor) 
                         (Andy Diaz, the nominee, withdrew before the vote) 
 
Advocate –                        B.J. Van Gundy (incumbent) 
 
Warden –                           Joe Fuentes (incumbent) 
                                                   (Dennis Caniglia, the nominee withdrew before the vote) 
                                             
 
Inside Guard (Lead) –      Ed Pierson (incumbent - won the election) 
                                            Mark Foster  (will serve as an assistant guard) 
                                            Bill Luckert   (will serve as an assistant guard) 
 
Outside Guard  –              Gene Gannon (incumbent - won the election) 
                                            Bill Schmitz    (will serve as an assistant guard) 
                                                       
Trustee 3-year Term –       Gert Kampfer (former Financial Secretary)    
                                                    (Kevin Murray, the nominee, withdrew before the vote) 
 
Trustee 2-year Term –       Lou Hlad (former Trustee 3-year) 
 
Trustee 1-year Term –       Don Myers (former Trustee 2-year) 
 
Appointed positions by the Grand Knight are Chaplain, Financial Secretary, and Lecturer. 
John Buchholz will continue as Lecturer. Monsignor Marren will become our Council 
Chaplain. Monsignor Kiernan will serve as a spiritual advisor at upcoming meetings. 

Gert Kampfer, the current Financial Secretary has served superbly for 11 years and had 
declined to continue in that office. John Stowell was the proposed appointee as the new    
Financial Secretary,  and he has just been certified by Supreme.  

Stowell’s term began immediately upon his formal certification on May 23rd. Please con-
gratulate him and know what very huge shoes he has to fill.  Gert Kampfer was awarded a     
special plaque at the last meeting for his 11 years of invaluable service. He will now        
continue as webmaster of our Council web site -- a large responsibility in itself. 
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 Council Supports Soap Box Derby for Third Year 

All Saints was very well-represented at the 2011 Soap Box 
Derby. Scout Troop 434 posted the colors (see our Grand 
Knight Stan in the middle and Kiwanis President Brother 
Rob Swanson just behind the left flag.) The lady at left is 
Addie Alberghini, the wife of Brother Al Alberghini . Both 
were race officials with the Dunwoody Kiwanis Club. 
 
Our great cooking crew is shown at the top. We were the 
only food providers at the event with our big cooker. 
 
The “Super Kids” category was featured this year with two 
double-wide race cars built at McGivney. Four disabled 
kids took turns as passengers with experienced drivers and 
the happy looks on their faces told the whole story of why 
we support this wonderful youth event. 
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Council voted to donate $2,000 to I-Care, Inc. for  driving   
indigent seniors to medical appointments. The motion was   
tabled in May and voted on at the June meeting  because it  
exceeded $500.  
Council voted an additional $500 to The Missionaries of the 
Poor in Kingston, Jamaica. We previously donated $500      
before the parish mission trip. 
 
Brother John Stowell gifted his business meeting attendance 
award winnings to the St. Vincent de Paul Society.  
Council lent its time, talent, and treasure to the success of the 
2011 Dunwoody Soap Box Derby. Two cars for use by disabled 
children were built at McGivney. 
 
Council distributed 3,250 bags of Vidalia onions to 11 councils 
for charitable fund-raising activities. 
 
Council began a city-wide campaign to raise a very consider-
able sum for intellectual disability programs. 
 

Council Benevolence and Charity 

“Ad Altare Dei” Scouting Award Sponsorship 
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The council is honored to have been asked by All Saints Boy Scout Troop 434 Scoutmaster, Jerry 
Travers, to aid his young men to attain their Catholic Boy Scouting Ad Altare Dei awards. This award is 
attained through a series of studies under the guidance of a counselor (one or more of our brothers)  who 
will mentor the boys through their required booklet steps and studies. 
 
We are gratified that five brothers have already stepped forward as volunteers. More information on this 
subject is readily available on the internet. 
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 Major Council Awards Just Keep Coming 
For the third consecutive year, All Saints has   
received the top state award in one of the five  
service categories.  (This year Pro-Life was added 
as the sixth category.) These 3 respective awards 
were given for our unique Acolyte Program, our 
“Fathers for Good” Seminars, and now our  

sponsorship of the 2011 
Dunwoody Soap Box Derby. 
The Family Award went on 
to win the International 
Award. We also have two 
older state awards earned. 

(Left)  Our award wall is getting mighty crowded 
with Star Council Awards too. We now have six 
Star Council Awards and four consecutive Double 
Star Council Awards. We await our fifth consecu-
tive Double Star Council Award. We have now 
been advised that we have attained that honor. 
 
To receive the coveted Star Award, a council must         
increase membership by 7% and reach insurance 
member goals also. The Double Star requires a 
14% membership increase.  You do the math. Our 
membership now stands at about 350. We need 49 
new members next year. Do we hear 400??? 

# 5 
 in a 
row 
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After talking about hosting a  wine and cheese tasting social at McGivney 
Hall for years, the council  finally took the plunge on June 21, 2011 (the first 
day of Summer). Obviously there are more people eager to celebrate the  
summer solstice than we imagined, because the Hall was packed with many 
aficionados of both the grape and the fromage. 
 
The management of Beverage World located on the Peachtree Boulevard   
access road between Tilly Mill and Winters Chapel exits brought in five of 
their distributors to let the folks sample their wares from five tables.  A menu 
of wines available at each table was provided for guests to note which wines 
they preferred and why. After indicating their preferences, the menu was  
ultimately used to order the wines by the individual bottle(s) or by the case 
with a hefty 15% discount (20% if they picked their order up promptly from 
the store). Monsignor Kiernan and Father Dan McCormick attended. 
 
Most of the guests indicated that they really enjoyed this type of a social and 

hoped that it would become a periodic event for our council. The distributor mentioned that it could be 
repeated for beer tasting, tequila tasting, or any other product that the council wished.  
 
We thank Brother Dean and Mary Trantow for conceiving, arranging, and managing this event for the 
council. Thanks also to Bruce Malinoff for his assistance and Joey Fuentes for the sushi. 

Council Wine Tasting Party a Huge Success 
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  July    Wedding Anniversaries 
  Date                                        Years   
      
     28th  Darrel & Mary Jo Grabow                 49 
       8th  Jack & Maralind Klapka                    44 
     11th   Adam & Anne Drost                           41 
      20th  Jerry & Janet Bisig                             36 
      25th  Jack & Joan Kill                                 35 
      18th  Bill & Deborah Driscoll                     31 
      18th  Mike & Kathy Walker                       30 
      17th  Matt & Beth Lammers                       29 
      15th  Phil & April Ifkovits                           22 
      21st   Rene & Ileana Rodriguez                  21 
        7th   Jon & Madeleine Van Duyne            21 
      25th   John & Lee Wargo                             19 
        9th   Nevin & Marlene Hagerty                17 
       15th   Paul & Cherie Ann Syiek                 16 
       11th   Bruce & Delina Malinoff                  13 
       28th   Joey & Amy Fuentes                         10 
       26th   Noel & Elizbieta Dore                         9 
       27th   Sebastien & Staci Melaerts                 9 

Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
1st/2nd Degrees  Wednesday, July 20th -  Atlanta Council #660 - 2620 Buford Hiway NE, Atlanta 30324. 
1st degree at 7PM, register 6PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 PM. Register 7:45 PM 660RSVP@comcast.net.  
Those needing only 2nd degree should preferably com e as observers for 1st degree and then participate as 
candidates for 2nd degree. Coat and tie for pictures. 
 
1st Degree - Tuesday, July 26th - All Saints McGivney Hall, 7:30 PM. Candidates arriv e by 6:45 PM. Coat 
and tie for pictures. Checkbook for 1st degree annu al dues/fees. louhlad@bellsouth.net.  
 
Fourth Degree - Saturday, Nov. 12 th - St. John Newman Church, 801 Tom Smith Road, Lilburn, GA.  30047 
The Host Assembly will be the Divine Mercy Assembly 2771 and the Honoree will be Immediate Past State Deputy,   
Jim St. John.  Details to follow. 
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 July         Birthdays        
Joe Romasco                     2nd 
Jeff Durthaler                   5th          
John Trombino                 7th 
Jim Erdy                          10th 
Joshua Fleck                    11th 
John Barranco                 13th 
Bhavani Polemetla           13th               
Tom Nescot                      16th 
Mark Foster                     19th 
Ken Winkler                     19th 
Lawrence Cassani            20th   
Ray Donohue                    21st 
Andrew Pokelwaldt        22nd 
Pete Rushworth               22nd 
George Foster                  23rd 
Darrel Grabow                26th 
Andrew Jedlicka              27th 
Tyler Patterson                29th 
David Schaefer                29th 
Charles McGraw             31st 
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In Memoriam 

We continue to lose brothers and family members at an alarming rate. Both Brother Warren Vicknair and 
Sir Knight John W. Lynch II died on June 21st. They were the fifth and sixth members to die just this calen-
dar year.  Lynch was a founding member of both the All Saints Council and the Fr. Watters Assembly. 
 
Thomas Cunningham, son-in-law of Brother Bill Schmitz,  passed away in Indianapolis on June 3rd leaving 
three children.  
 
We hope that the second half of this year will be kinder to us than the first half. Please pray always for our 
deceased brothers and our sick and distressed friends and relatives. 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 

Ora Pro Nobis 

 34 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011 
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011     John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Robert J. Lescher            5/17/2003 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011     Richard Steiner          3/17/2006      Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011     Sal De Pace                 1/16/2006      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011     Anthony C Ardagna 12/28/2005     James R. Fraser             9/21/2002 
David Moeller               5/09/2010      Jerome E. Travers      7/29/2005      Kenneth E. Smith          6/02/2000 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009     John P. Stojka               7/21/2995      Elias M. Mualem            3/27/2000 
Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005     John W. Lynch III       12/15/1999 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009      Edwin L. Woerner        5/21/2005      Ronald S. Kurtzer         12/12/1999 
Robert L. Morell             4/29/2008      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.     1/13/2005     Kenneth C. McIntosh    11/25/1998 
Gordon G. Hurt               3/03/2008      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004     William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

           Jack Klapka        Joe Liebsack 
           Ron Collins          Frank Paolozzi                     
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jim Mammoser         Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
    George Swartz         Mike Klimshuk 
          Bob Heald             Franz Brucks 
         Ed Krise               John Jedlicka 
     Frank Paolozzi        Dennis Mackin 
                                  

Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
    John Lynch, Jr.          Ed Pavlik                  

Our Seminarians 
    Brian Baker      Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight - new seminarian 
     

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 

Ret. Archbishop John F. Donoghue, D.D. 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise         Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin 

Prayers for Friends/ Loved Ones 
Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
John Brach’s mother-in-law, Claudia Cohen, 96 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Lou Hlad’s uncle/aunt, Frank & Eleanor Hlad 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law, Hollie 
Peter Keyhoe’s wife, Rita 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Jim Rainsford’s wife, Eileen 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Jean-Paul Roy’s wife, Antonette 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
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Warren Vicknair, 79, a first 
degree and a founding member 
of our All Saints Council passed 
on 6/21/2011. He was a longtime 
coach in several sports at Mar-
ist, St. Pius , Georgia Tech, and 
Georgia Perimeter College. He 
was also a high school referee. 
----------------------------------------- 
Tom Cunningham, 47, son-in-
law of Brother Bill Schmitz 
passed away 6/9/2011 after a 
long battle with cancer in Indi-
anapolis. He was the father of 
three children. Please pray for 
Tom, Bill, and the Cunningham 
family. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Stan Wasowski 770-512-7397       swasowski@langlegal.com  
Deputy Grand Knight   Bob Fiscella      770-395-7101       bobfiscella@comcast.net 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan                770-668-9755       fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Joe Fuentes       770-350-0355        skierjoey@hotmail.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053      ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    John Stowell                 770-671-9812        jsstowell@comcast.net    
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        
                  Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                                         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Lou Hlad  770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Trustee One-Year Term      Don Myers                   770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 
 
District 13 Deputy     Rick Langheim 770-449-5262      rlangheim@nationsroof.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director         TBA                                                                                        
Activity Directors  (subject to change) 
Acolytes    Norb Braza  770-393-8645      nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     Greg Crnkovich           770-390-0480      greg_c@bellsouth.net  
Community     Dean Trantow              770-457-6061        trantowd@aol.com 
Council     Dennis Caniglia            770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net                                               
Family Life                 Doug Birkbeck             770-393-1731        dbirkbeck25@comcast.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    Will Estes                      770-451-5014        westes@tldz.org 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser  770-451-1753       xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                    770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                  770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                            
    
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269        kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 
 

If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails,   dial  1-800-925-7443 to hear it again. 
Then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to identify the sending organization. 
 
  All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                      128-432-9444  (do not enter dashes).  
  Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is           173-099-2132. 
  Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is   166-310-9097.     

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  

Never miss a  
message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 

 14 

Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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July 5 
 Council Mtg 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  
Assembly 

Mtg 
St. Brigid 

6:30 social 
7:30 mtg 

 

 July 2011  

 

July 9th 
Sir Knight 

John Lynch 
Memorial 

Mass 11AM 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

July 20th 
1st/2nd 
Degree 
Atlanta  
Council 

#660 

Fathers for 
Good 

Session 8 
McGivney 
10:15 AM 

Fathers for 
Good 

Session 9 
McGivney 
10:15 AM 

Fathers for 
Good 

Session 7 
McGivney 
10:15 AM 

July 26th 
1st Degree 
McGivney 
Hall  7 PM 

July 4 
 Dunwoody 

Parade 

Fathers for 
Good 

Session 10 


